From: Fowler, David

Sent: 13 March 2020 13:10

To: Planning

Subject: FW: Please use this second version instead 2019/5882/P

Flin]ELS

From: Michelle Rispin
Sent: 11 March 2020 23:53
To: Fowler, David
Subject: Please use this second version instead

The planning permission must not be approved, because the building will increase the air pollution in the
area (through the use of the CHP energy centre), which is already way above the legal limit. It is therefore
illegal to do that.

(People in the area are being told that the building is already beginning, without the planning permission,
only with the hope that it will be obtained — and when it should not be given.)

In this extremely polluted area, of Brill Place (with readings of eg 46 and 60, when the legal limit is 40 — and tiny
increases, research has shown, causes more heart attacks), any new connections to Somers Town CHP
energy centre will increase pollution in a residential area. The energy would be being supplied to new
energy users, when the pollution level should not be increased in this extremely polluted area, which is also
very much residential.

(The Somers Town Forum has backed up this view, and following the help of a key pollution expert in the
country, who has stated that no new buildings should be added to the CHP energy centre, because of the
pollution in the area).



